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Our Mission 
The mission of MAEOP is to assist  

members to become more proficient 

through professional development  

opportunities, networking and through  

service to schools and communities.  



 

Keys to Success: 

Vision, Strength & Growth 

Vision: noun - The ability to think about or plan the future with imagination or 
wisdom. 

The vision is for each of us to work 
together unlocking the door to the future. 
We will need every key to be in their 
place to open their part for others to 
come in and learn and grow and find their 
strengths. We need to find our strengths. 
We can do this in our professional 
development, through our coworkers, 
family members, and sometimes we just 
surprise ourselves and discover them on 
our own. 

When you have the keys, you will be able to unlock your hidden talents, unlock the 
things that have been holding you back, and unlocking success. As each of us 
unlock our potential, we will grow as a person in our jobs, in our home life, and in 
this organization. 

Let’s see MAEOP grow - because the opportunities are here for professional 
development, gleaming knowledge & wisdom from professionals across the state 



 Dear MAEOP Members, 

It’s a wonderful time of year!! All the teachers and students have left the building. 
Maybe we will have some peace and less interruptions. 
 

‘Unlocking Your Potential 'was my presentation title at the 
Spring Conference. I had gleaned the information from a 
similar presentation at the National conference several years 
ago and made it my own. It inspired me to think about 
stepping out of my comfort zone, but only in relation to work, 
getting a better position, taking on new responsibilities, etc. 
During my presentation I realized there are so many other 
places to step out of my comfort zone and not make excuses 
as to why I can’t do something. It all starts with baby steps. 
We all know babies stumble and fall, however they don’t stop 
trying they get up again and again and again, sometimes 

when they fall, they cry and sometimes they laugh. It is okay to stumble and it’s 
okay to fall, it’s okay to cry or laugh. 
 
Start what you have been wanting to do: go for a walk, you don’t have to start with 
a 5K,write in your journal once a week, cook something different, try a new food, 
bake some bread it’s not as hard as you think, go for a hike on a paved trail, sky dive 
in tandem, glide through the sky parasailing, go ziplining, find a new restaurant…find 
something you have been wanting to do and DO IT!! Do It Afraid. You don’t know 
until you take that first baby step, and you must try to know if you can!! 
 
I hope you all have a wonderful summer and do something new. 
 
 
Michelle Doering, CEOE      
MAEOP President 
2021-2025 

President’s Message 
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This April, MAEOP held the 72nd Annual Spring Conference in  
Independence, MO 
 
 A look back at our Spring MAEOP conference… 

 

We were able to bring together 22 MAEOP members from across the state to be “influenced, 
stimulated, and expand our minds” while enjoying fellowship. We had 13 districts and a few of 
our retirees joined.  

 

We were blessed to start our Friday session with a visit from President Truman as he was out for 
his morning stroll.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

We continued our morning with the knowledge of law and education shared by 
Shellie Guin, she is always knowledgeable and breaks it down. One thing she shared 
was how social media and quorums have come into question, both in the education 
and public entities, i.e. government boards, etc.  

 

 

We continued to be “influenced and stimulated” by AI training, starting with 
the beginner level and continuing to more advanced aspects. We learned 
that AI has been around us for many years and in ways we don’t even 
recognize until we reflect. A few of us have taken this training back and 
shared it with our co-workers too.  

 

On Saturday, President Doering provided a review of the 2023 NAEOP Conference. She highly 
recommends that if you are able to attend a National Conference if you can, it’s something she 
has enjoyed a few times and always comes back with new knowledge.  

 

This year we changed things up and had our Friday meeting off site from the hotel, at the local 
Chamber of Commerce. The Chamber was very welcoming to us, a 
perfect set up, and we were able to see information about President 
Truman, his wife Bess, and highlights of the city of Independence. And 
the location opened it up to our members to enjoy downtown 
Independence after our sessions ended Friday before we met up for our 
Friday dinner fellowship.  

 
  

President Truman stopped by for 

a spell to talk to us about his life. 
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Statue of Harry S. 

Truman, 

Independence MO. 

 A bull made out of forks and spoons 

in the lobby of the Independence 

Chamber of Commerce.  

 

It wouldn’t be one of our conferences without a few funny moments. Lisa S. was tied to one of 
these, she had the shortest box hand-truck that was a site to see but she made it work, like so 
many of us do in our day to day work lives. I’m sure there are many others that will be shared and 
highlighted by our historian, Heike Janis at our Fall conference that will be held in St. Louis. 

 

I want to thank everyone that took the time out of their busy spring to come and learn at our 
MAEOP Spring Conference! It was informative and held to our theme of “influenced, stimulated, 
and expanding our minds”. 

 Independence School 

District office 

personnel listening to 

the presenters.   
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Congratulations to our three newest members who 
recently received their PSP Certificate with CEOE 
distinction: 
• Christy Playter-Bachelor Degree & CEOE 
• Maggie Lesnak-Master Degree & CEOE 
• Cassie Holmes-Advanced III 

Congratulations to our three current members who 
recently renewed their  CEOE distinction: 

   

 
 
 

Be sure to tell your friends and colleagues about MAEOP.  

We are always looking for new members.  

Click here to complete your membership application.  

Updated membership list for MAEOP from Lisa Shelton.  
We have 73 members total: 

• 21 new members 
• 4 retirees 
• 48 returning for 2024-2025 

Welcome our new members: 
Angela Baiter--Dunklin R-5 School District 
Lauren Brake- 
Laura Campbell-Dunkin R-5 School District 
Laura Chisholm- 
Sara Cline- 
Lindsey Roy- 
Gabrielle Foster - Pattonville School District 
Jennifer Johnson- 
Margaret Lesnak- 
Cheyenne Long- 
Yanellie LoParco-Lewis - Pattonville School District 
Penny Meyer - Independence School District 
Fadria Orr - Clayton School District 
Christy Plater- 
Samantha Ryan - Pattonville School District 
Susan Stone-Valley Park Schools 
Beverly Thomas - Pattonville School District 
Katie Uthoff - Mehlville School District 
Fern Wagstaff - Ladue School District 
Wendy Williams-Fox C-6 School District 

 

Congratulations! 

• Tamie Francis, CEOE-Advanced III 
• Debbie Auer, CEOE-Advanced III 
• Stephanie Ponciroli, CEOE-Advanced II  

https://maeop.net/membership-1
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Fellow MAEOP Members, 
It is with great enthusiasm and excitement that I share information with you re-
garding the upcoming 84th MAEOP Fall Conference. 
 
The Conference will be held October 3-5, 2024 at Fairfield Inn & Suites by Mar-
riott St. Louis Westport, 11918 Westline Industrial Dr, St. Louis, MO 63146 (same 
location as last year). 
 
We have a great lineup of speakers and presenters:  
 
-Our keynote speaker is Dr. Tim Bono, a faculty member in the Department of Psy-
chological & Brain Sciences at Washington University in St Louis where his teaching 
and research focus on positive psychology and college student development. 
 
-Dr. Erin Lawson, Lead Professional Learning Specialist with Education Plus will pro-
vide a workshop on teams and leadership. 
 
-Dr. Cameron Poole, Chief Officer of Equity, Inclusion, and Accountability / Title 
IX Compliance Coordinator with the School District of Clayton will provide a work-
shop on Diversity, Equity, Inclusion, Access, Justice and Human Advocacy. 
 
- Susan Hampel, Executive Assistant to the Superintendent and Board of Education, 
Mehlville School District, will present information regarding the Professional 
Standards Program (PSP). 
 
Come join us for learning, professional development, fellowship, networking and fun.  
 
We'll continue the tradition of the Friendship Gift Exchange, 50/50 raffle, silent 
auction baskets, and game night. 
 
Hope to see you there! 
 
Heike Janis 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 

Dr. Tim Bono, 
Keynote Speaker, 
Washington University 

Dr. Erin Lawson, Lead 
Professional Learning 
Specialist, EdPlus 

Dr. Cameron Poole, Chief 
Officer of Equity,           
Inclusion & Accountability, 
Clayton School District 

Susan Hampel, Executive    
Assistant to the                  
Superintendent and Board of 
Education, Mehlville School 
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2023-2025 MAEOP Committee chairs—check out opens 
Want to be more involved in MAEOP? Consider joining a committee. Reach 
out to the contacts below. You can make a difference. Serving on a committee 

qualifies towards your PSP certification or recertification points under Association 

Committee: Chair: Contact: 

Affiliations Lisa Shelton lshelton@ga.essd40.com 

Auditing Susan Hampel hampels@msdr9.org 

Budget Robin Weaver weaverrobin@prcommunityed.org 

By-Laws/Handbook Donna Baker 

donnabaker@sjsd.k12.mo.us 
Committee members:  
Angie Baiter-abaiter@dunklin.k12.mo.us 
Pam Steele - pam.steele@raypec.org 

Membership Lisa Shelton 

lshelton@ga.essd40.com 

Committee members:  
Jaclyn Haack - jhaake@ofr5.com 
Lisa Adams - lisa_adams@isdschools.org 

Nominating Marie Freeman mfreeman@waynesville.k12.mo.us 

Historian Heike Janis heikejanis@claytonschools.net 

Legislative Tamie Francis, CEOE tfrancis@msdr9.org 

MAEOP Show-Me Newsletter Laura Campbell lcampbell@dunklin.k12.mo.us   

Minutes Approval Fern Wagstaff fwagstaff@ladueschools.net 

NAEOP State Membership Chair Pam Steele, CEOE pam.steele@raypec.org 

Parliamentarian Susan Brooker, CEOE susan.brooker@harrisonvilleschools.org 

Professional Standards Program (PSP) Susan Hampel, CEOE hampels@msdr9.org 

Promotions Jaclyn Haake jhaake@ofr5.com    

Website/Social Media 
Tamie Francis, CEOE 
Jennifer Hardin 

tfrancis@msdr9.org   
jhardin@psdr3.org    

Membership Celebrations   

Screening Nation OP & Admin Michelle Doering mdoering@psdr3.org 

District Co-Coordinators 
Annette Miller, CEOE  
Iris Maxwell, CEOE 

Annette_miller@isdschools.org 
ddjfarmboys@att.net 

District #1 
Pam Steele, CEOE   
Susan Brooker, CEOE 

pam.steele@raypec.org 
susan.brooker@harrisonvilleschools.org 

District #2 Jorene Brooks, CEOE brooksjorene@gmail.com 

District #3 Shelley Stokes stokes.shelley@yahoo.com 

District #4 Marie Freeman mfreeman@waynesville.k12.mo.us 

District #5 Robin Weaver weaverrobin@prcommunityed.org 

mailto:lshelton@ga.essd40.com
mailto:weaverrobin@prcommunityed.org
mailto:donnabaker@sjsd.k12.mo.us
mailto:pam.steele@raypec.org
mailto:lshelton@ga.essd40.com
mailto:jhaake@ofr5.com
mailto:lisa_adams@isdschools.org
mailto:mfreeman@waynesville.k12.mo.us
mailto:tfrancis@msdr9.org
mailto:pam.steele@raypec.org
mailto:susan.booker@harrisonvilleschools.org
mailto:hampels@msdr9.org
mailto:jhaake@ofr5.com
mailto:tfrancis@msdr9.org
mailto:jhardin@psdr3.org
mailto:Annette_miller@isdschools.org
mailto:ddjfarmboys@att.net
mailto:pam.steele@raypec.org
mailto:susan.booker@harrisonvilleschools.org
mailto:brooksjorene@gmail.com
mailto:stokes.shelley@yahoo.com
mailto:mfreeman@waynesville.k12.mo.us
mailto:weaverrobin@prcommunityed.org


Local Affiliation News 

Below are the MAEOP local affiliation reports that were submitted during the general 

membership meeting that took place during the spring conference. 

District Co-Coordinators  

Iris Maxwell, CEOE, and Annette Miller, CEOE 

 

District #1  

Co-Directors: Susan Brooker, CEOE, and Pam Steele, CEOE 

CCAEOP – President Pam Steele 

CCAEOP focuses on service projects. They raffle baskets and have 50/50 drawings to support scholarships. 

IAEOP – President Danita Pointer 

A report of their membership was submitted at the fall conference.  

NWAEOP – President Emmy Brown 
Northwest AEOP (NWAEOP) - no report submitted. 

 

District #2  
Director: Jorene Brooks, CEOE 

Northeast MAEOP - report sent indicating their membership is struggling.  

District #3  
Director: Shelley Stokes 

OOEOP - no report submitted. 

District #4  
Director: Marie Freeman 

Dogwood Hills AEOP – President Marie Freeman, Vice President is Open, Treasurer Heather Ashton 

Dogwood Hills Association (DHAEOP) is located in the Waynesville R-VI School District.  
We have a total of 9 members. We had our first meeting this year on October 16th. We had 7 members 
there and were able to do a meeting along with planning for an upcoming meeting to be held on December 
11th. There are plans for 4 meetings each year with our association and we are working on building it back 
up in numbers. We gained 2 new members from a neighboring school district, from a mailing we did to the 
surrounding school district. I plan to mail the superintendents next. We have been selling T-shirts, hoodies, 
hats, and jackets at the home football games and raising money for this coming years scholarships. We 



Local Affiliation News (continued) 

District #5  
Director: Robin Weaver 

District #5 is made up of 20 counties with 2 local affiliations - GWAEOP and SLCAEOP. 

GWAEOP has decided to change the location of their meetings to accommodate their membership, and are 
hosting general sessions between Orchard Farms and Mehlville School Districts. They are continuing to work 
on their membership. 

SLCAEOP is changing their group’s focus to one general meeting this year with bringing a presenter in and to 
have a social event. Their Executive Board has been extended in their positions for another year. They are 
working on recruitment while continuing to support their community service project as well as their 
Scholarship affiliated with UMSL.  

MAEOP District Map 



Message from Marie Freeman: 
Immediate Past President of MAEOP 
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I hope everyone has taken the time to review the NAEOP 90th Annual Confer-
ence information.  If you haven’t, the conference packet is in this newsletter. 
 
If you have any questions feel free to contact me at 573-842-2253 or   573-
528-3767. 
  
The conference is an outstanding way to receive Professional Development and 
Networking.  I would encourage anyone that can go, please go. 
  
If you are concerned about cost, you can share a room and that will help with 
the cost.  This conference is close enough to be a road trip with friends or   
family this year. This makes the cost even more affordable.  
  
It is one of those events that once you attend you know you have found      
something very special. You will never want to miss one again.  Yes, it does move 
locations each year so those who can't travel long distances have an                
opportunity to go every so often.  Take the time to plan for a few days before 
or after the conference and take a mini vacation along with some sightseeing.    
  
With my second term as North Central Area Director coming to a close. I will be 
doing one last meeting at the conference for the NCA. Once that is completed, I 
am excited to be installed as NAEOP’s Vice President. I hope some of you will be 
there to support me at the installation. As a member of the NAEOP Board, I am 
always here to listen and take information to the board to make NAEOP be the 
best it can be for our members of the National Association of Educational Of-
fice Professionals.  
As Vice President, I will be the chair of the Membership Committee. I would 
love to see some of you sign up to be on the membership committee to help me 
work hard on increasing the membership of NAEOP. You do not have to go to the 
NAEOP Conference to be on the committee, you do need to be a NAEOP       
member. 
  
I am looking forward to seeing those of you who will be going to the NAEOP Con-
ference. Please email me at mfreeman@waynesville.k.12.mo.us if you will be going 
to the conference in July. I like to make sure I know all of the Missouri       
members that will be there. 

 
Marie Freeman 
President of Dogwood Hills AEOP 
Immediate Past President of MAEOP 
NCA Director 2020-2024 
Volunteer Support Administrative Assistant 
Waynesville R-VI School District 

mailto:mfreeman@waynesville.k.12.mo.us
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Have something you want posted to the MAEOP Facebook page? Please contact:  

• Tamie Francis at tfrancis@msdr9.org  

• Jennifer Hardin at jhardin@psdr3.org 

Follow us 

maeop.net (click Ctrl + link) 

Visit MAEOP Website 

Visit us on Facebook 

MAEOP Facebook (click Ctrl+link) 

mailto:tfrancis@msdr9.org
mailto:jhardin@psdr3.org
https://maeop.net/
https://m.facebook.com/MissouriAEOP/

